Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Minutes   (Draft)




February 6. 2012 

                                    At the home of Susan Lewis, 61 Church Street

In attendance: Tamara Leaf (facilitator)                       Gloria Legvold
   Susan Lewis (host)                                  Jo-Ann Michalak
                            Leslie Kennedy (secretary)                    Susan Verdicchio


   Juanita Zerda
1. Discussion of Upcoming Fundraiser and related issues

Juanita and Tamara led this discussion reviewing plans for the upcoming fundraiser.  Who will present the award and how will it be presented?

Judie was chosen and letter has been drafted. SC members need to sign it prior to the event. It will be presented framed. 

Juanita suggests going back to merchants with a copy of the invitation, it helps. Update the merchant list, due by Friday. We will be sending thank you notes to all our merchants. Juanita tried copying the invitations for email use, the resolution was not good, Susan Lewis will help with this for contacting the general membership. Each of us to call or contact membership, list includes former members going back to years.
Susan V. is addressing the music question, looking at speakers and placement of the music. She has approached the Music School, not sure if it will happen. Looking at a playlist and a side room for setting up music.

Posters- viewed by the group, will be printed this week. Tamara will pick up and Leslie and Susan V. and Tamara will place around town.
Petersons is donating tables, tall and lower tables. Does Sanborn House have chairs?

Mahoney’s- Juanita has not had much luck, Gloria suggested talking to the second floor to try and get plants for the event. 

Some discussion about the decorations, votive flames probably prohibited, votive battery candles suggested. 

Servers needed, will probably be out early.
Tamara will look into options for a less expensive bartender. 

Gift bags needed for the donations and the silent auction. Please drop off any gift bags to Jean? 
2. Approval of January Minutes 

    Tamara will send on to Frances at fshawcross@comcast.net.

3. Membership

Susan Lewis reported 52 current members. We are up to date in the national database. Not currently making outreach phone calls because of the fundraising drive. Hopefully this will also remind people.  Paypal costs deemed too high because we do not qualify under their rules as a non profit.

Website still an issue and we need to find someone willing to take it on soon as possible. Susan V. reached out to one candidate but she has not responded with interest. Leslie will contact WHS. Also there is a new librarian at the high school who might have a suggestion.

4. Winchester In Transition/ Multicultural Network- Gloria
Several members of the SC will be attending, event Saturday, Feb. 11 running 8:30 – 3:00 , There will be 5 panelists speaking. Discussion will take place at table, with 25  facilitators and recorders. 

Winchester Chinese Cultural School is attending and students performing.

Try to get people to attend. Susan Lewis made the wonderful handouts. Diversity and changes in our town reflected by the wide ranging participation. 
5. Absentee Ballot Project- Jo-Ann and Leslie
Concentrating on Mahoney’s Winter Market, February 18, Two shifts 10-12 and 12-2. Tamara and Juanita and Gloria have all offered to help. Card table needed.
Flyer for market. Jo-Ann has met several times with the Town Clerk and gotten hand-outs and absentee ballot applications as well as voter registration cards. Will have tattoos and material on the league at the winter market as well.  

Gloria checking on the banner for display for upcoming elections. 

6. Day at the Races- Jo-Ann
Currently appear to be two contested races. Will check back after deadline to register as a candidate. All town meeting members must run for their seats. Precinct 7 not affected by redistricting. 
The Board of Health and the Planning Board appear to be the only contested races. Do we need a day at the races for this?  What would the turnout be/
Suggestion that we team up with WinCam for an interview format. Cost would be less than the high school auditorium.

We will need a presenter/interviewer. Several names considered.  

We are looking for a date before the local election on march 27, possibly March 18th.

Gloria mentioned that a patch is being added to the banner, then she will get it to the DPW and the DPW will move it from the rotary to the transfer station. 

Needed a date for WinCam and the moderator. 

7. Luncheon with other Leagues -Program Planning 

We are guests at this event, who is attending? Gloria, Jo-Ann, Tamara, Jean, Juanita. Will R.S.P.V.
8. Women Making Democracy at Radcliffe
News about this event went out in an email. A two day event on March 29th and 30th, a Thursday and Friday. 

9. National League Campaign finance reform.

Interest in this issue growing after the Citizens United Decision.
Rather than focus on the privatization issue, we are looking at the consensus study on campaign finance reform.  There has been a local initiative to amend the constitution, an Arlington measure coming from Common Cause. Some grassroots initiatives to address the issue have also started. The national league is looking into increasing concern about the role that corporations and well funded groups are playing in the political process. 
Other Matters:
April 25th will be a day on the Hill state league event with state senators and representatives. 

Book list for civic involvement – Leslie working on this. Would like input from other members of the league. 
Annual meeting topics – we are inviting the new town manager to the annual meeting which usually falls on the first Monday of the month which would be June and should not conflict with Town Meeting. Considering a private home and dessert rather than a meal at a public restaurant. Need a host. 

Upcoming Meeting:

March 5       Host: Juanita
                      Facilitator: Susan Lewis
                       Secretary: Tamara

